
 
 
 

March 20, 2020 

Dear parents/guardians and students, 

The health and well-being of Resurrection students, faculty, and staff are of the utmost importance to us. 
We continue to follow the news regarding the COVID-19 Coronavirus outbreak as well as the guidance 
provided to schools by the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) and the Illinois Department of Public Health 
(IDPH). During these uncertain times, we pray for the health and safety of your families and the 
Resurrection College Prep High School campus remains closed until further notice. 

E-Learning Days will continue through Tuesday, April 7, 2020. All activities and events, including 
athletic practices and games, also continue to be canceled through Tuesday, April 7, 2020, and/or until 
further notice. We strongly encourage all students to remain at home and practice responsible social 
distancing and we hold in prayer all of the members of our community who are working on the frontlines 
of the coronavirus crisis. 

Teachers and students are doing an amazing job transitioning to e-learning. We have been so impressed 
by the creativity and flexibility that has been demonstrated as we transitioned to this platform and 
navigate in this crisis environment. 

Check out some photos and read about the success of our first week of e-learning HERE. 

Our scheduled Spring Break is this upcoming week, March 23 to 29, 2020, and the campus continues to 
be closed. E-learning for the week of March 30 will follow the modified version of the Red/White day 
block schedule, which is available HERE. Parents/guardians - If your student has a medical appointment 
or some other circumstance that will interfere with participation in their classes or the completion of 
required tasks/assignments, please send an email to the teacher and the following email address: 
elearning@reshs.org. 

Resurrection Events 
All school assemblies and liturgies have been canceled for the month of April. As a precaution, and 
following the example of other institutions, when the campus re-opens we will continue to implement 
procedures to limit access to our building of people other than faculty, staff, and students, as well as 
modifying any large group settings. 

Upcoming scheduled student social events are currently being postponed. As a school community, we are 
committed to the educational, social and emotional needs of our students and we are working to ensure 
that student social events or other milestone events are celebrated in some way. Although venues may 
become unavailable to us, we are looking at how events may be rescheduled or celebrated in other ways. 
We will keep you posted as we have more information. 
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2020-21 Registration & Tuition Payment 
The Main Office at Resurrection is closed until further notice. The Registration Fee for 2019-20 
Registration of $245 was due by March 11, 2020. If you still need to make a payment, please mail the 
payment to Resurrection College Prep at 7500 W. Talcott, Chicago, IL 60631. Tuition payments should be 
made via FACTS, but the registration fee should be mailed to Resurrection. 

Athletics 
As noted, athletic practices, games and events also continue to be canceled through Tuesday, April 7, 
2020, and/or until further notice. We realize that only leaves Wednesday, April 8 before the Easter Break, 
and we plan to update families as soon as information becomes available.  
 
Spring sports photos and the Spring Collegiate Athletic Signing event have been postponed. Spring 
athletic fees have been automatically posted to the FACTS system and we advise parents to hold off on 
paying the fee until IHSA has made a determination about spring sports. If fees have already been paid, 
refunds can be issued if necessary. We are hopeful that the spring sports season will resume, but we 
prefer to have families wait to pay assessed athletic fees until a determination has been made. Students 
are encouraged to engage in physical exercise and resources have been made available to spring 
student-athletes by Athletic Trainer Grace Eastman.  

Spring Break Week 
March 23-29 – Spring Break – campus continues to be closed and all events canceled 

Week of March 30, 2020 
E-learning days continue and information is available HERE. 
Modified e-learning Red/White day block schedule HERE. 
Mon, March 30 – Red Day 
Tues, March 31 – White Day 
Wed, April 1 – Pink Day 
Thurs, April 2  – Red Day 
Fri, April 3  – White Day 
 
Week of April 6, 2020 
Mon, April 6 – TBD 
Tues, April 7 – TBD  
Wed, April 8 – TBD 
Thurs, April 9  – Easter Break begins (Holy Thursday) 
Fri, April 10  – Easter Break (Good Friday) 

Looking Forward 
April 9-13 - Easter Break 

We are proud of the resilience, faith and resourcefulness of members of the Resurrection community 
during this time of crisis. As always, we ask that you keep all those impacted by the virus in your prayers. 
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